
Welcome to Danderyd 
Below you can see several activities aimed at those who are new to Danderyd. These 

activities are run by volunteers, either independently or in collaboration with Danderyd 

Municipality. A volunteer is someone who chooses to engage in nonprofit work without 

receiving payment. They do not work for the municipality but do this in their free time to 

welcome you and help you get the best possible start. Everyone is welcome to participate in 

the activities, and everything is free of charge. 

WELCOME CENTER 

• Time: Tuesdays from 1:00 PM to 3:00 PM 

• Location: Danderyd Municipality, Mörby C 

• Info: At the welcome center, you can ask any questions. A volunteer can help you 

register yourself or your child for an activity such as football, swimming lessons, 

gymnastics, or basketball. You can also get help with reading letters, submitting 

applications, or receiving information about Danderyd. We can book an interpreter if 

needed. 

MEETING POINT DANDERYD 

• Time: Every Thursday from 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM 

• Location: Edsviksvägen 1d, a 5-minute walk from Mörby Centrum 

• Info: The meeting point is for socializing and practicing Swedish, both for adults and 

children. Children can also receive help with their homework. Sandwiches, drinks and 

fruits are provided for free.  

Children are warmly welcome at the meeting point, but please remember that as a guardian, 

you are responsible for them while attending. 

LANGUAGE CAFÉ – Practice Your Swedish! 

Everyone is welcome, whether you are completely new to Sweden and only know a few 

words of Swedish or have studied the language for a longer time. Here, you can practice 

Swedish with volunteers, and if they have time, they can also help you with your Swedish 

homework. Children are welcome too, but you are responsible for them. 

Language Café – Danderyd Library 

• Time: Tuesdays from 5:00 PM to 6:30 PM 

• Location: The library, next to the municipality office, Mörby Centrum 

 



Additional Information 

• Are you on parental leave? Are you at home with a baby under one year old? You can 

bring your child to all activities! It is important to practice Swedish even when you are 

on parental leave. Come to the “Welcome Center,” and we will inform you about 

activities available for parents on leave. 

• Do you want to become a volunteer? Email volontar@danderyd.se 

• Do you feel lonely? Almost everyone we meet feels lonely in the beginning. Come to 

the welcome center, and we will help you! Together, we will find a way to make you 

feel better. 

• Everyone is welcome, and you have the right to feel safe! Our activities are based on 

human rights, and we have zero tolerance for any form of discrimination based on 

gender, gender identity or expression, ethnicity, religion, disability, sexual orientation, 

or age. 

 

 

 


